  WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of August 24, 2015, Meeting of Board of Directors
As approved by the Board of Directors on September 28, 2015

DATE: 

August 24, 2015

TIME: 

5:00 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members: Carol Andrews (arrived 5:10 PM), MaryAnn Bernard, Chris Edwardson, Jamie Harvie, Mickey Pearson, Wayne Pulford (arrived 5:15 PM) and Jean Sramek. Also present: General Manager Sharon Murphy and WFC’s Management Team:  Lisa Anderson, Sarah Hannigan, Michael Karsh, Colleen Kelly, Faith Koenig, Peter Krieger, Dale Maiers, Andy Theuninck and Ali Wade.
Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION with Management Team
President Jean Sramek called the meeting to order at 5:09 PM.  Following introductions, Board and the Management Team discussed the Management Team’s Strategic Plan for the Growth of Whole Foods Co-op (2015-2018) presented to the Board in July 2015.  Jean adjourned this joint session at 6:26 PM.

OPEN SESSION

             President Jean Sramek called the Board meeting to order at 6:40 PM.  No timekeeper was appointed.  Board members were prepared, checked in and reviewed Owner linkage.  
Jean had previously submitted notes to the Board from her attendance at the MN Food Co-op Boards/MFCB meeting on Saturday, August 1, 2015, at the Wedge Table in Minneapolis.  Jean confirmed that registration for WFC Board member attendance at the Commons Health Food and Medicine 2015 Conference at the DECC on September 9-10 would be reimbursable as a Board training expense.
CONSENT AGENDA

           The Board approved (MSC, Wayne, Mickey; Jamie abstained with respect to the July Minutes) the following items on the August 2015 Consent Agenda:

· Important Dates/Board Calendar/Board Assignments 
· Minutes of the July 27, 2015, Board Meeting/open session

· July 2015 Income Statement

· Compliance Report on Policy B5 Treatment of Customers/Sharon

· Owners Report for August 2015

· 74 Owner applications
· One request (Owner #251) for a term/transfer 

Chris’ Compliance Report on Policy C8 Board Governance Investment was not available for this meeting and will be carried over to the September agenda.
REVIEW

          MANAGEMENT REPORT- Sharon reported to the Board that there was an unexplained loss of general ledger data from the accounting software; there are trial balances available electronically from other sources to recreate the ledger for the end of each fiscal period but the recreation will not include the detail behind final entries.  WFC’s accountants will be advised of this data loss; this data loss did not affect management’s ability to provide documentation for the FY 2015 (ended June 30, 2015) financial audit. 


WFC’s accounting software provider has been advised along with our software consultant; the accounting software package will be updated before 2016 and the server for the accounting program will be replaced.  Management maintains a daily off-site back-up for all electronic data.  However, the loss of data from the general ledger module was not noted for several days and, therefore, the backed up data was also corrupted.  Management has implemented a dual back-up system for the accounting server to ensure that, in the event of a future loss of data not immediately noted, there will be a back-up where archived data can still be recovered.


The other accounting modules (accounts receivable, accounts payable and bank reconciliation) were not affected.  There is no connection between the general ledger module and the ownership data server or the payroll data that is maintained by ADP, therefore, no ownership, customer or payroll data was affected by this incident. 


Sharon reported that average daily sales growth to date in August is 2.6% with a 6% goal; we achieved 1.8% sales growth in July.  The Board reviewed the July 2015 sales trend report from the National Cooperative Grocers.  Sharon advised that business was brisk during the Hill Fest event on Sunday, August 23; that event was well attended despite the cold, windy weather but there were not a lot of customers for our root beer floats.

An advance copy of the 2015 Annual Report including the invitation to the Annual Meeting was reviewed.  The postcard with Board election voting information will be mailed to each active Owner to arrive by September 1 and the election (on-line or paper ballot) runs through September 21, 2015.  Sharon confirmed that Human Resources Manager Colleen Kelly will meet with the General Manager Evaluation Committee on Monday, September 28, at 4:30 – 5:30 PM to discuss the general manager hiring process.

Jean led a discussion on the Board officer selection process with respect to planning for leadership (officer) perpetuation pursuant to Section 3.3 of Policy C6/Officers’ Roles.

OLD BUSINESS


Discussion of Board Study Projects will be continued to the September agenda.

NEW BUSINESS


Discussion of a committee charter for the Finance Committee/Chris will be continued to the September agenda.

Following a written evaluation on process, Jean adjourned this meeting at 7:28 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Murphy, General Manager


